Bedford South SAC Meeting – Tuesday 7th February 2023 at 6:00 pm (virtual)

Attendance
Helen Healy (Principal)				Imran Akhtar Khan
Shelley Bembridge					Sarah Rushworth (Chair)
Adil Syed						Zainab Abidali
Wenjing Wang						Shauna Boudreau		

Sarah Rushworth (SR) opened the meeting and extended welcome to all

Apologies
None received

Administrative Report.
Helen Healy (HH) presented the Administrative Report. She started with the SSP (Student Success Plan) goals of Math, Literacy and Student Wellbeing. These are key area which the school work towards through their curriculum. There is a monthly SSP meeting with teachers to ensure these goals of fluency in these areas are met. 

The Dragon dance, although postponed due to snow, was held after the weekend and was successful. Tilak Arora had his retirement gathering which was well attended. . There have been some volunteer readers who have been coming into Primary and this has been successful and freed up teacher time to help other students with reading as well.

The Caring School program has ensured a class buddy system.
This month is African Heritage month, teachers are doing activities to support this.
February 17th is a planned Winter Walk Day.

Wish List.
Shelly Bembridge (SB) and HH have now set up an Amazon Business account for school. This has been extremely successful procuring items on the wish list. Most wish list items have been purchased and teacher have been grateful and feedback their thanks.

Broad St Boundaries,
The new Broad St School boundaries have been finalised. The Bedford South Boundary remains the same. The major change is that the Pre-primary years will now go to Basinview school to allow room for Bedford South to keep Grade 5. Grade 6 will continue at Rocky Lake.

There had been a lot of adaptions to school for the pre-primary classrooms and it is unclear whether these internal changes will remain.

Any Other Business.
Kiss and Drop at School front
There was a request this could be an idle free zone. This mainly affects the Excel students at pick up time. SB will contact the excel leader about reminding parents not to leave cars running and outside the front while collecting children.

SB also mentioned that there is a blind student at school and whether it would be possible for cars to reverse into parking spaces on arrival so that when people leave they can clearly see if anyone is walking/coming behind the car. This will be raised at the next staff meeting.

Adil Syed (AS) asked for an update on whether they are any parent volunteers for trips. Apparently there have been a few more parents registered. HH reported that the cost of 1 bus to take students to Rocky Lake Elementary and back costs $300 so going further afield may be more expensive.

Next Meeting
THERE IS NO MEETING IN MARCH.
The next meeting will be held Tuesday 11th  April at School at 6pm in the Library.




